 MINUTES
BARWELL & HOLLYCROFT PPG

WEDNESDAY, 26TH MARCH 2014
BARWELL MEDICAL CENTRE
TIME: 7PM

Present (Staff):
Dr. M. Findlay (MF)



Mrs. Denise Appleby (Deputy Director)  (DA)

Present (Patients):
 (AP & LP)



 (EB & JB)




 (LG and PG)




 (AJ)




 (AW)




 (CC)




 (CH & PH)



 (KG)




 (AL)




 (DH)




 (DW)




 (JR)




 (BJ)
(Apologies to anyone who didn’t sign the sheet but attended the meeting)

Everyone was thanked for attending this evening.
Report back from the Network and Locality meeting from Alan Plumpton;
Alan started by telling everyone that he had been to 2 meetings on behalf of the PPG, the County PPG Forum and the Hinckley PPG Network Forum

County PPG Forum Meeting – 3rd December 2013

Community Hospital Function;

He said it is likely that the Community Hospital function at Hinckley will be changing and more serious cases will be treated there and would update us when more information becomes available.
111 Service;

The linking of the 111 service to the OOH services has been halted by the Government, even though Leicester was all set up to go ahead with this but the 111 number is still being given by the Practice for the preferred OOH contact.

Specialist Treatment Centres;

Treatment as home is not always appropriate but patient services should consider if the patient is better off at home and set up the appropriate services to make this happen;

Patients should;

· Tell their story once

· Be kept informed

· Know who is co-ordinating their care

· Have one first point of contact

· See records at any time

· Know how much money is available for their care and support and determine

how it is used.

Key areas to target are;

· Cardio vascular

· Respiratory

· Cancer

· Mental Health

· Dementia
There may be a slight downside to setting up specialist clinics in these areas, it may mean that patients may need to travel to be seen in these specialist clinics but it would mean they would get the best possible care with specialist who are trained specifically in that area of expertise.

A lot more support is being put into Preventative Medicine by the Clinical team and the aim is to keep patients well and help them stay well.

Alan said that some points were raised with regards to decision making about their own treatment and one point in particular was that of “vulnerable patients”, making sure they have carers/family members in on their care.
Points raised with CCG;

Alan had raised some points with Angela Bright, who is the CCG Chief Operating Officer;

Q:  When is an Urgent Care Centre not an Urgent Care Centre –  when it’s Hinckley Community Hospital UCC?
A;  Loughborough is a Walk in Centre but the Community Hospital is not, although you may be given an appointment at Hinckley you cannot just turn up there.  George Elliot Hospital is a Walk in Centre.
Q:  The Health Bus visited Loughborough, Ashby and Coalville -  What about Hinckley?
A: The CCG Admitted they made a mistake and need to involve PPG’s as to what sites/areas the bus should visit.

Q: Publicity of PPG events -  work done by PPG groups but very difficult to get other people involved but advertising costs money, could we not get some help from the CCG?
A: At the next PPG Network Group they are going to discuss ways of advertising with help from the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
Hinckley Locality PPG Meeting;
Alan began by telling the group that Roy Priestly was the Chair of this group and Francis Knight was the Secretary.

Advertising; was discussed and as mentioned previously Angela Bright has this in hand.

7 day working – there was some discussion on this as to whether it could be done on a rota basis i.e. we wouldn’t need all surgery in the same area open all weekend.

Abusive patients: One of the Practices said that they have issues of patient abuse to staff, some ideas were discussed. MF said that we have a zero tolerance at Barwell and Hollycroft with regards abusive behaviour.
DNA’s (did not attend) this is one of the focuses’ for the group.  The group were shown some DNA figures for July to September and October to December and some ideas for helping to bring this down;

· A letter is sent every time a patient DNA’s should the 3rd letter be from the doctor?

· Cost added to DNA figures

· Questionnaires – these are being sent out and we will audit these and report back in June meeting.

· Rolling screens/TV’s Yvonne Glover the Practice Manager is looking into possibly getting this funded, we will report at the next meeting in June.

· Older patients without text facilities, could we ring them? This was discussed but it was felt that the older patients were the least who DNA.

Patient Comment; Appointments to be made available on line for HCA, Dr. Findlay said that they could look into this but it is far more difficult to put the Nursing staff on the on-line booking because they have such varied appointment times for various checks.

Question from Patient – Mr. Chesterton;

Who is paying for all this? It was explained that things like rolling screen etc this would have to be funded by the Practice or fund raising by patients on behalf of the Practice etc.  But if it is NHS i.e. appointments with GP’s, when a patient is referred to hospital or for tests then this is the from the NHS budget allocated.
Alan Plumpton was thanked for his report back from the meetings.

Dr. Mark Findlay then did a presentation on how GP’s and Practices are monitored and appraised;

Monitoring General Practice

QOF

Practice Appraisals

Friends and Family test

General Practice is monitored by;

Appraisals

Revalidation – General Medical Council (GMC), Dr. Findlay (MF) said that this came about after the Harold Shipman case,  GP’s are required to have 5 appraisals over 5 years, there are also GP Practice Surveys, Surveys from Colleagues, audit work and each GP has to attend 250 hours of training and continued professional development, safeguarding and life support training.

MF said that 4 of the Practice team have been appraised and passed.

All the Practice team also are required to have annual appraisals and are audited

We are also audited by other organisations;

NHS Area Team

CQC

QOF 

Patient Surveys
CCG

The surgery has a contract with the NHS and they dictate what we have to do.

The National Patient Surveys;  these get sent to home address as this is a national survey, it is felt that these are not really reliable as they are sent to any patients randomly and it may be that the patient hasn’t visited the surgery for some time and therefore would not be able to answer the questions truthfully, which is why we run our own survey as this is handed out to patients who have visited the surgery.

One of the questions that we ask in our survey is “Would you recommend you friends and family to the practice” and we were very happy with the responses we had from our local survey in that 96% of patients would recommend our surgery, in the National Survey this was 90%.
CQC Targeting, this is the Care Quality Commission, they are an independent regulator of all Health and Social Care Services in England, and they inspect Hospitals, Care Homes, Dental and GP Practices.
We have not had our inspection yet but when we do there are things that the inspectors won’t like in our practice examples; we shouldn’t have any carpeted clinical areas, and we should have wipe clean chairs. The CQC can close premises down if they feel they are not fit for purpose.

QOF – Quality Outcome Framework – In 2004 the Labour Government allocated General Practices a lot of extra money and Practices had to be audited in order to get the money and the system set up to do this was QOF. MF explained how the system worked and showed how it helps pick up patients who haven’t had their checks in specific areas like COPD, Asthma and Diabetes.

Practice Appraisal;

The CCG appraised the Practice, GP’s, staff,  the Practice Manager and representatives from the CCG attended a meeting and this year, for the first time, we had a representative from our PPG Group attend (Alan Plumpton) for which we were very grateful for Alan’s input.
Practice Profile

In the Appraisal they look at various things and there is a 7 page document and MF showed the group just a few of the items.

Prevalence – this is the % of the population who have i.e. diabetes for example.  If we have a high number of diabetics registered with us that is good, there are CCG averages and our averages.   We need to make sure that we get as many patients as we can to come in for their annual checks to increase our prevalence.

Bowel Screening invites – about 2/3rds have had their letter, which are sent to home. 59% of people who get the letter send it back but there is still a big chunk of the population who don’t return it. 

Flu uptake;  There is still a large percentage of our Practice who still do not have their flu vaccination, the flu uptake in over 65’s was about 70%, we offer this to housebound patients also and although the percentage improved from last year 65%, it could still be improved.  We struggle to get those patients under 65 who have a medical condition such as asthma or diabetes to have their vaccination. The flu campaign costs the Government a lot of money and they would not do this if they didn’t think there was a good reason for it.  MF said that it may be from next year that GP’s won’t be giving the flu vaccination and this may be done by the local Pharmacy or elsewhere.  The Government think GP’s don’t achieve high enough targets, so think that others will achieve more, so this is going to be opened up to wider sectors in a bidding process so it may be that GP Practices won’t get the contract to administer flu vaccines next year.

Patient comments; Some of the patients commented on this, as they said they cannot understand why it would be done elsewhere as it is so well organised at the practice.

Outcome from Appraisal.

Some of points that came out of the appraisal for the Practice to work on were;

· Increase flu uptake if GP keep it

· Prevalence data – chronic obstruction pulmonary disease (COPD), chronic kidney disease (CKD) and Diabetes

· Spirometry checks

· DNA rates

· Emergency Admissions; A lot of people get admitted as an emergency and the practice cannot understand why this happens and need to look further into this.   Some of this may be due to convenience for patients i.e. they work near a hospital, or if they are younger tend to take them direct to the hospital and another problem may be around the 4 hour time limit in A&E and patients are admitted because of this limit but this is going to be looked into by the Practice.

· Frequent flyers – we are also going to look at patients who attend A&E frequently may be up to 5 times a week, look into why this is happening and what services can be offered to these patients for whatever condition they may have.

· Communicating to patients who do not attend the surgery, looking at how to communicate with these and Alan also mentioned this earlier.

· Bowel screening – up to 80%

4 out of 10 don’t have it MF played a video which is played in Scotland as an advertisement, this is available on YouTube “The Poo Song”, and surprisingly their uptake is much higher! Maybe due to the song! 
Friends and family test;
MF said that over the next year patients will be asked at every NHS organisation they visit;

Would you recommend your friends and family but we need another question also and asked for any suggestions from the group;
Some suggestions; Do you know you can pre-book appointments”? or “Do you know you can book appointments and order medication on-line”.
Patient comment;  LG If a doctor wants to see a patient in i.e. 3 weeks times, why can’t the doctor make the appointment,  MF said that he does do that in about 80% of his appointments but sometimes due to time constraints sends the patient out to the receptionists.

Patient Question – CC;

He had read in the paper that patients are too old to receive medication and does MF know anything about this?  MF said that with anything like this there has to be a consultation period, MF said that he had not heard anything about this and that this is unlikely to happen, no GP’s have been consulted on this and sometimes certain newspapers fabricate things.   One newspaper had said that the National Health is to cut down on the use of antibiotics but MF said that GP’s will always give antibiotics if its clinically indicated and this won’t change either so not to believe all you read.
Patient question – about George Elliot Hospital (GEH) being closed to emergencies, MF said he didn’t know anything about what was happening as each CCG deals with things differently.

Practice Premises update

There is some money called Section 106 money which is available from Developers to the council for schools, health care etc. and we can’t move forward until this has been agreed.  Unfortunately there have been some issues in a development in Leicester Forest East with regards 106 monies available and there has been a juditional review which has scared councils off and therefore this is now causing delays, not just for our development but others too.  MF said he has another meeting on the 8th April and will know more then.

Patient Question: Why could the out of hours (OOH) at the Leicester Royal not access notes when another part of the hospital could. 

Answer: MF said that the urgent care centre and A&E are being run by different organisations, OOH run by different OOH group but hopefully in the next couple of years it will be linked to computers so they will be able to access the records.

MF was thanked for his presentation.

Practice 2 year Plan Update;
DA went through the items of the Practice Plan

Premises;
As above

Appointments: We will continue to 
· Offer pre-bookable appointments
· Increase awareness of pre-bookable appointments
· Increase awareness of telephone consultations
DNA’s – Work with the PPG and try and reduce the number of DNA’s, have notice boards in reception with the DNA’s figures in £’s.

Training: Customer care and staff training on-going for staff

On-line bookings – to encourage more on-line users for those patients with computer access for booking appointments and ordering prescriptions.

Everyone was thanks for attending the meeting. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING Tuesday, 24th June 2014
At Hollycroft Medical Centre

At 7pm
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